

Phi Beta Kappa Association of Metropolitan Phoenix

Meeting Minutes

January 14, 2013

Co-President Elena Zee opened the January 14, 2013 meeting of the Phi Beta

Kappa Association of Metro Phoenix at 6:30 p.m.  Present were Elena Zee,

Ann-Marie Anderson, Gail Boyd, Bill Facinelli and Ellyn Stein.  Kate Lehman

called in and informed the Board of a February 11th lecture by the President

of the PBK Society to be sponsored by the Beta Chapter, ASU.

FINANCIAL REPORT

Treasurer Gail Boyd gave the financial report.  There is $6,145.62 in

available funds at the present time.  49 members paid dues for 2012-2013.

The fall fundraiser brought in $3,260 in dues, donations and silent auction

money.  This was $619 less than the 2011 fall fundraiser.  Considering this

and the fact that we entered this fiscal year with approximately $2,000 less

in the balance going forward, the Treasurer recommended that scholarships be

limited to $4,000 or less for the coming year.  

CONTINUING ASU SCHOLARSHIPS

Bill Facinelli, Scholarship Chair, reported on the overall GPA for the four

ASU seniors who are currently receiving Association scholarships of $500 per

semester.  Lisa Griffin, Kavian Toosi, and Faith Makris have met all of the

requirements to have their scholarships continued for the spring semester.

There was a discussion about the number of credit hours taken by Emily

Thurston in the fall semester.  Bill indicated that her transcript would

indicate that she had taken the required number of hours after she had

defended her senior paper.  Bill moved that the Board authorize spring

scholarship money for all four continuing seniors.  Gail Boyd seconded the

motion and the Board voted unanimously to continue the scholarships.

ASSOCIATION EVENTS

Co-President Elena Zee opened a discussion about possibilities for this

year's Association's events.  The Board was enthusiastic about attending a

lecture by the President of PBK to be held at ASU on February 11.  Kate

Lehman agree to email the details of this event tomorrow.  It was agreed by

unanimous consent that the Association via Constant Contact could notify our

email list of the event.

Elena Zee asked for other suggestions for events and mentioned having an

Association Reception for Past Scholarship Recipients.  Elena has recently

been in touch with Marilyn Maynard who has been working in the Ukraine.

Other board members indicated that this would be a good focus for the next

annual meeting.

Bill mentioned a visit to a special exhibition at The Phoenix Art Museum and

Gail Boyd said that she would look into it.  The success of the Montelucia

social events in bringing members to the annual dinner, etc., was discussed.

Elena brought up the idea that a current affairs topic for debate and

discussion would make a good event.  She indicated that she would look into

what Project Civil Discourse was doing this year.

SPRING FUND RAISING

It was agreed that the spring fund raising mailing would be put together at

the March Association meeting.  Elena would bring the labels, Gail would

provide the envelopes and stamps, and Bill would bring the letter.  Gail and

Bill will work on the content of the letter.  Elena suggested that we hold

the meeting at a Mexican restaurant (Glendale and 7th) so we can have dinner

and put the mailing together.  

NEXT MEETING DATE AND OTHER MISCELLANEOUS MATTERS

Since the Churchill lecture at ASU will be close to the Association's

meeting date,  it was decided by consensus of the Board that there would be

no formal meeting in February.  Also, the second Monday of the month is not

a possible meeting night for Co-President Maire Simington and Kate Lehman so

Bill Facinelli suggested that a different night be considered.  The members

present indicated that they could meet on the second Tues. or Thurs. nights

of the month.  The preference of members not present will be requested.  

Gail as Recording Secretary indicated that she had emailed the minutes from

the annual dinner meeting today and would ask for acceptance of these

minutes at the next meeting. 

Elena Zee adjourned the meeting at 7:30 p.m.  

Respectfully submitted,

Gail Boyd 

Recording Secretary 
